

**STUDENT GOVERNMENT
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
October 2, 2018**

Preliminary Items

- a. Roll Call
- b. Approval of Minutes
- c. Gallery Introductions/Business
- d. Membership Appointment/Resignation

Auxiliary Reports

- a. Speaker of the Student Senate
 - i. We had rules revision and we discussed the future of the sexual assault prevention committee - we have different possibilities to make it function better.
 - 1. We decided that the best option is an individual member appointed to H, W, & S to work on events and such, this would be more defined.
 - 2. This will be fleshed out more in the future at meetings and in the resolution.
 - 3. Question: Are you open to changing the name of the committee to express our dedication to working on this important issue? A: Message me, let's talk.
- b. Student Representative to the Board of Governors
- c. Faculty Advisor
- d. Staff Advisor
- e. Academic Affairs Chair
 - i. We are making progress with our application for commencement speaker and we will be reaching out to faculty for a selection committee, and I want to see if there's a way to email everyone that is graduating in December
 - ii. Working on the academic guide for freshmen, and I talked with Dr. Holcomb about updating the video with general things that change - I don't think it will be hard for the committee to do in the future, and I am thinking about writing a resolution to establish this.
 - iii. Common hour - Dr. Gooch wants me to get student feedback, and I am working on that. I am thinking about the forums Deanna did last year for LSP, and so I am looking into that. I will talk to Dr. Edwards about a campus wide survey.
 - 1. Maybe consolidate a campus wide student government survey like sab does?
- f. External Affairs Chair
 - i. We met earlier this evening. I am so excited.
 - ii. We are going to go volunteer this Friday!
 - iii. Planned HoCo things... we are going to have that by next meeting and give it to Kaitlyn to form it and we'll print it.
 - iv. Kaylee is reaching out to the high school again, trying to put the ball in their court so that they want to work with us. She is working on getting on their slate at a meeting. We're working our darnedest
 - v. We ordered hot chocolate and cider for Homecoming, table is reserved, sign-up sheet is out.
 - vi. Looked at a date for a mandatory volunteering session for Hope's Kitchen.
 - vii. SAB- Austin has reached out, and Kaylee has reached out to FAC and we are going to work on our members going to their meetings.
- g. Environmental Affairs Chair
 - i. ESFAC met, and someone from the 210 class came; they are creating a survey about sustainability, so we will take a look at that; looking at how students view the fee and what they understand about it, etc.
 - ii. I met with Vayu and he suggested that I get in touch with the SAs and ask about students complaining about lights that are in bad areas for sleeping, that may be something to push the university to be more proactive about the light caps.
 - iii.
- h. Student Affairs Chair
 - i. Oktoberfest is Friday from 3-6 p.m.

1. I am spending a little bit for things for that.
 2. Look out for the sign-up sheet to help!
- ii. Organizational chartering hearings are happening this week, and we are working on covering that.
- i. Diversity Chair
 - i. No report
 - ii. International Education Week is the week before Thanksgiving!
 - j. Appropriations Committee Chair
 - i. BIG NEWS - I am trying to interview new members, that will happen later this week.
 - ii. Caleb and I are setting up a time to meet with Laura weekly.
 - k. Athletic Fee Accountability Chair
 - l. Environmental Sustainability Fee Accountability Chair
 - m. Health, Wellness and Safety Chair
 - i. I emailed the org people with a doodle poll for Mental Wellness Week
 - ii. I am meeting with Chad and Sarah Holzmeier from DPS and we will be talking about light poles (not Jared's light poles, mine)
 - iii. Damon - he is on board with the idea for risk managers to go through ask-listen-refer, so that's cool.
 - n. Sexual Assault Prevention Committee Chair
 - o. SAB Representative
 - p. FAC Representative
 - q. Public Relations Director
 - r. Legislative Director
 - s. Parking Appeals Committee Chair
 - t. Purple Friday Subcommittee Chair
 - i. We had a meeting on Sunday, and we have planned out our events for the rest of the year, and finally came up with something for March, a goof-off thing.
 - ii. I asked for my committee members to budget for these events, so we will be budgeting out everything soon.
 - iii. Also, we need help for Friday! Sign-up is in the slack :)
 - iv. And we have the tile now!
 - v. Please share my post about National Truman Spirit Day!
 - u. TEDx Conference Ad Hoc Committee Chair
 - i. We are picking our host on Thursday after we have our speaker workshop! That's really exciting.
 1. It's kind of a non-trad interview; we're asking them to respond to one question, so that's cool!
 - ii. WE HAVE MONEY NOW! We also have a sponsorship from SAB. Probably t-shirts and sound stuff. Super cool.
 - iii. I devised a schedule that is different from what I had before....a way to clear everyone out so that we can have two sessions which would be better for volunteers, con - it overlaps with our meeting. But it allows more people to go. There would be intermissions in the middle of each half (three-intermission-three-clear out-three-intermission-three-done)
 - iv. I am going to order a red carpet circle for about \$30. It's going to be shag. I am so excited.
 - v. I am going to buy paint - \$20
 - vi. Buying posters - don't know, less than \$100
 - vii. Buying t-shirts and name tags, both less than \$100 separately
 - v. Parking Ad Hoc Committee Chair
 - i. No Report.

Executive Reports

- a. Treasurer
 - i. Not to call anyone out - just a reminder - please make sure we are looking at things in advance... if you are getting things from Sodexo, they need to be ordered about two to three weeks beforehand. Amazon I need a full week - 7 full days. Publications is a mess - order MONTHS in advance. Not exaggerating.
 - ii. If you buy something and need reimbursement I need receipts the next day.
- b. Secretary

- i. I received an email from Damon Pee about the Organizational Liaison Program, and he would like to be put in contact with Keaton and Deanna to find out how he can help more.
- c. President and Vice President of the Student Association
 - i. Working on design for New Member handbook
 - ii. Office photo
 - iii. Pres Round Table - in progress
 - iv. PR - working on incentive with scholarship job...
 - v. Symposium - still happening, we are in contact with Laina at Ryle, and she is open to putting contact with SAs
 - vi. Women's Leadership Conference - working on this, let me know if you are interested. I am reaching out to Dr. Thomas, and maybe partnering with the Women and Gender Studies conference.

Discussion

Adjourned 9:56 p.m.